
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 28 March 2023, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Iain Mathieson (IM) 
APOLOGIES
Frank Stevenson (FS), Vice Chair

Moira Hutchison (MH)

Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor C McLaren (CMcL)

IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews

Bruce Robertson, Perth & Kinross Council

Derek Walsh, Project Manager, Jacobs on behalf of BAM Nuttall
Number of public attending:  12
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies were received from Frank Stevenson and Moira Hutchison as well as the three elected members - Councilor Laing, Councillor James, Baillie McLaren.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 28 February 2023 Minutes approved by Iain Mathieson and seconded by George Black.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Roads - GB advised he contacted both BEAR Scotland and PKC regarding the payment on the flyover heading towards Redgorton.  He also contacted the Council regarding the pooling of water near Kirkhill Drive and other areas of the B9099 since it was resurfaced last year.  Action: GB  
ii) No update relating to possible speeding on Westfield.  Action:  EC to chase up.
iii) No response from the Public Transport Unit in connection if plans were in place for the Number 4 bus timetable to be extended later into the evenings.   Action:  EC to chase up.
iv) Baillie McLaren forwarded a copy of a response received from Transport Scotland on behalf of the Transport Secretary Jenny Gilruth, MSP regarding our request to see if a pedestrian bridge could be erected over the A9 at Denmarkfield rather than an at grade crossing.  The letter outlined a bridge had not been requested by planners or developers, nor historically had any accidents taken place in the area, therefore no bridge was considered necessary. 

v) No update regarding Horse signs on the old A9 under the Three Bridges, as Baillie McLaren was not in attendance.  To be carried forward.  

vi) Dog Warden – In the absence of Baillie McLaren this item will be Carried forward.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update received.  
Member of public commented 3 youths have been racing around various parts of Luncarty at various times of day and night on two e-motorbikes, neither vehicle appear to have license plates.  The youths have been wearing hoodies and masks. They have caused rutting to the grass in Langlangs Park and in the Playpark, Westfield. Another member of the public had heard they had also been at Kirkhill Cemetery causing the same damage. 
5. CTLR UPDATE BY BAM NUTTALL

Derek Walsh, Project Manager, Jacobs (on behalf of BAM Nuttall) and Bruce Robertson, Perth & Kinross Council, Project Officer gave a presentation showing various graphs on how the work is progressing and what work is complete.  Gave an overview on the project was progressing.  

A contra flow system on A9 will begin on 11 April 2023 until September 2023 – this will done in two sections.  Provisions have been made for spaces for emergency recovery vehicles and oversized loads.  A publicity campaign will outline what is happening when.  General discussion around what was happening and when.  Member of the public thought the overall process could be slightly quicker however; it was felt the current planning was the best option.  This was considered as “a necessary evil”. The current traffic heading southbound on a Friday queued back to Luncarty slip road and will likely be tailed back even further during this period.  


Member of public asked why big vehicles were going down Scarth Road and local residents had received no notification.  Mr Walsh advised nobody should be using the road unless it was some of the machinery who would be helping dig out the access for the allotments at Rewilding Denmarkfield.  He confirmed he would investigate as no sub contractor should be using Scarth Road without prior planning.
6.
ROADS

GB confirmed he received a response from Daryl McKeown, PKC Roads Department relating too many of the outstanding issues we have been asking questions about and will arrange a site meeting.  Action:  GB

Member of public from Bertha Park advised residents are concerned as Miller Construction will be leaving the site in June and the state of the roads are very bad.  Is anyone aware if the Council are going to adopt the road(s) are where the Miller Homes are.  Action:  EC to contact the all 3 Councillors.

7.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
2 planning applications for our area this month:  One is on behalf of Scottish Gas Networks at Tullybelton.

An application has been submitted to fit out of the Old Doctors Surgery, Scarth Road as a Barber and male grooming business.  The building had been on for sale however owner has decided to let it out again.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
Currently we have £662.00 in the bank.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

Letter and flyers from a ElanCity advertising the latest version of their radar speed signage we may wish to purchase.

9. CORE PATH
No Update.  
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was noted the issues surround the car park exclusion zone at the school is still ongoing and nothing appears to be getting done about it.  Parents are parking in the private car park by arriving early for the children leaving school to get around this issue.
The Active Travel Route was unsuccessful in their latest bid for funding.  They will take on board the feedback from Sustrans and plan to submit a revised application for submission in the next bid window in May.

It was noted Perth & Kinross Council would use a Path Order if necessary for the Active Travel Route but would prefer to negotiate an agreement with the various Landowners who have signed up yet.

Complaints have been received regarding Pharmacy delivery vans parking on the pavement opposite the Pharmacy which is reducing the width of the carriage way for other vehicles including buses.  Action:  GB to take forward.
Bertha Park Residents Factoring Meeting was due to held on 27 February 2023 was cancelled at last moment due to staff sickness.  It appears the individual person left the company.  Residents are currently awaiting further information, as at today’s date no update has been received.  Member of public asked if the Community Council could take this up on their behalf.  EC requested if any emails could be forwarded to Community Council mailbox and we see if we could help in any way.  The local residents are still paying monthly fees with nothing in return.  Action:  EC once in receipt of email to chase up.

A new stainless steel defibrillator box has been installed at the Shop, by a local electrician and has been registered to 999 to ensure they are aware of the location of all defibrillators.   A second defibrillator box will be installed at Taylor’s Salon; this is currently unable to be installed as it requires a 24v transformer.  Currently this defibrillator is stored within the Pharmacy.  Pharmacy is open from 08:00 – 18:00 – Monday to Saturday.

It was noted Bertha Park area has a defibrillator and is fixed onto the school wall.  It was suggested this be registered onto a website to ensure if anyone calls 999 it is easily identified where the nearest defibrillator is located.
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
25 April 2023

(Meeting closed at 21.10)


